April 22, 2012

To the USACE, IDNR and the Village of Riverside,

Over the course of the last decade, the Frederick Law Olmsted Society has been engaged in the review of the USACE Hofmann Dam Removal project and its overall implications for the Des Plaines River and the Village of Riverside.

Riverside was developed along a Des Plaines River which was artificially high along much of its frontage due to a rudimentary pre-settlement dam.  Accordingly, Riversiders have never known anything different, which is what makes this project of such great public interest.  As historians of Olmsted's Riverside, we are well aware that the dam, and its various iterations over time, was constructed and maintained first for commercial purposes and later to preserve and maintain water levels above the dam.  It has since been shown, however, that the dam has adversely affected the ecological health of the river. To date, the Frederick Law Olmsted Society has endorsed the USACE project for the value of improved water quality, natural fish recolonization, and restoration of a natural sediment transport system to the Des Plaines waterway.  Up to this point, our support has been based on our belief in the overall benefit to Riverside of a safer, healthier and more navigable river.
Unfortunately, it has recently come to our attention that certain information provided to our organization for review in connection with this project is not accurate.  Specifically, flow rates of the river and subsequent modeling of river hydrology presented by the USACE to our organization were calculated in error and incorrectly predict the impact of the dam removal on the river depth and width above the current Hofmann Dam.  Of greatest concern to the Frederick Law Olmsted Society is that the erroneous presentation of river depths and widths presented by USACE may greatly underestimate the extent to which riverbank stabilization and restoration will be required upstream of the project work limits after the dam is notched.

It is in the best interest of Riverside to have accurate information regarding what the resulting conditions will be after dam removal.  Changes to the river must be addressed by the USACE and the IDNR prior to the initiation of this phase of the project to ensure appropriate riverbank stabilization and restoration.  For this reason, the Frederick Law Olmsted Society is in agreement with the Village's demand that the work on the dam removal should not proceed until the data can be reanalyzed and the impacts on the project understood and satisfactorily addressed.  

Timothy M. Ozga

President, Frederick Law Olmsted Society

